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Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – November 12, 2019 (Approved Minutes) 

 

Lizz Milardo called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm at Fire Station, Community Hall. 439 

Saybrook Road, Haddam CT 06438 

 

Larry Maggi was present. Melissa Schlag was absent.  

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Public Comment:  

 

Potter, Cliff: North Branford: Commented that the Town is beautiful. Be proud of what you 

have. Don't be negative. Work constructively. Respect everybody. He was offended by Schlag's 

kneeling. The towns people did what they needed to do at the polls. Milardo Thanked him for his 

service.  

 

Approval of Minutes: Maggi made a motion to accept the October 15, 2019 minutes. No 

discussion. Approved unanimously.  

 

Tax Refunds: Maggi made a motion to approve the November 12, 2019 Tax Refunds. No 

discussion. Approved unanimously.  

 

New Business: 
 

Award Bid for Chipping of Brush & Wood Pile: Maggi made a motion to award the bid for 

Chipping of Brush & Wood Pile to The Good Earth Tree Care, Inc. in the amount of $13,150.00. 

No discussion. Approved unanimously.  

 

Public Comment:  

 

Frey, Chip: Thank you for all you did. you both did a great job.  

 

Gamai, Tony: Where do the chips (from the Transfer Station brush pile) go? Milardo stated they 

get bought back by the company.  

 

Andeen, Alan: asked for an update on the Cell phone towers. Milardo stated that Homeland 

Towers is in communication with Verizon on their interest.  

He also asked for an update on the Dublin Hill Bridge: Milardo stated the bridge will be opened 

for driving in mid-December.  

 

Milardo: Thank you for all of your support the past four years, Thank you to Larry Maggi, Bob 

Duval, Sean Donlan and Melissa Schlag. Melissa helped me worked harder for the residents of 

Haddam.  We brought water into Tylerville, I feel good about where she is leaving Haddam. You 

all have touched me in many ways. Despite the negativity I feel we made lots of progress. The 

staff at the Town Hall has been great and wishes the best for the future of Haddam.   

 

Maggi made a motion to adjourn at 6:41pm. no discussion. Approved unanimously.  

 

Minutes taken by JoAnn Ricciardelli 


